

## **SCRAP Advisory Group Meeting**

### **Minutes**

**April 19, 2023**

**9:30 AM**

The meeting convened at 9:33 AM.

#### Attendance

Members: T. Skwierczynski (GRK), N. Mastny (PHK), J. King (NIK), H. Campbell (LVK)

CCS Staff: R. Fischer, V. Seward

Non-Members: S. Scodius (NBK), V. Roberts (ALK), L. Bochat (PRK), L. Rubio (DPK), S. Roitberg (MJK), S. Haugan (LNK),

Absent Members: M. London (HPK), A. Galindo (PAK), L. Conn (CPQ)

The meeting reversed the order of the agenda while waiting for additional members to arrive.

#### 1. Plans for next year (R. Fischer)

R. Fischer explained that they will need to review the state of the RDA Toolkit next year. They will need to revise the bibliographic input standards for the new tool kit. She went through the list of members to see who would be interested in returning next year.

#### 2. Review of Backstage customization process (R. Fischer)

R. Fischer explained how she and V. Seward reviewed the sample of records from Backstage and provided them with a list of customizations for the crosswalk.

#### 3. Proposal to allow Media Tie-In Headings (R. Fischer – 15-20 min.)

Discuss: Should SCRAP pass a motion to recommend adding these local subject headings to the list of headings that can be used in the database? If SCRAP isn't interested, the library could choose to add the headings as their own local headings in the 691 field.

R. Fischer reviewed the results of the CAMM and PAS discussions on the topic. The group decided to allow the library to use the headings as a local heading in the 691 field and not add it to the list of headings that all libraries would use.

#### 4. Anything else.

H. Campbell asked if we would have any in-person meetings. R. Fischer explained that virtual meetings were drawing more attendees. The group was fine with continuing to have virtual meetings.

The meeting adjourned at 9:51 AM.

Next meeting: July 19, 2023 at 9:30 AM (Virtual)